
 

 

June, 2016 

Well, I think summer is finally here. Our June 4th shoot was hosted by Tim Merz. He 

did a good job and we appreciate his efforts as a Trustee. (I think this is his last year 

as trustee so you all need to think about stepping up.) The day started with drizzling 

rain but ended dry and comfortable. We had 15 shooters and things went well. 

Thanks goes to Sis, as always, for the good eats and to anyone who may have helped 

in the scoring shack.  

Once again the Hall of Shame continued to grow. Our list in the Hall of Shame for the 

year is Mark Hazel, Dave Nune and Ron Goudy, and now the prez himself.  May’s Top 

Gun was Ron Goudy. So far we have Ron Goudy, Dave Ratliff and Phil Hines on the 

Top Gun list.  

The next shoot is Founder’s Day weekend, June 25th and 26th. Remember camping 

can start Friday night. The over the log match, hosted by Neil, will start at 9:00 and 

should finish by 12:00. The table shoot, hosted by Mark Herman, should start 

around 1:00 and end by 3:30 or 4:00. This should allow about an hour for lunch 

between the two. The table shoot will be based on the hunter’s class using the 25 

yard racks.  10 pound or less with open sights using round ball and patch only. 

Shaders are ok. We are dropping the novelty targets this year. 

Founder’s Day will be on Sunday, June 26th.  It will consist of a woods walk with a 

one or two paper targets. We have a nice pipe hawk for the aggregate score on 

Sunday. The woods walk will start at 9:00 with last group out at 2:00. 

I also want to remind everyone about the quilt raffle. The quilt was made by Sis with 

a quilt stand made by Mark Hazel. You can purchase tickets at the shoots starting 



June 25th or download a sheet of them from our web site (OVMLGC.com). $2 each or 

3 for $5.  

FYI… We have been invited to participate at the Centerburg Conservation Club’s fun 

(youth) day. It is scheduled for July 17th from noon until 6:00. We would appreciate 

some helpers we can get for the event. I would like to know who will help Founder’s 

Day weekend. Thanks in advance. 

I think this should do it for now. See you all June 25th at 9:00. 

Your Pres, 

Rick  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE → http://www.OVMLGC.com 

 

http://www.ovmlgc.com/

